Board of Education Agenda, June 7, 2018

Business Services

Administration recommends that the Board of Education accept donations from the following individuals

and agencies:

Name of Donor/Company Description of Donation | School/Department Purpose
{if specified)
Kobor Family Foundation $6,000.00 | Beverly Hills High School National Merit
Scholarship
Barbara B. Nealis and Kent P. $100.00 | Beverly Hills High School Chairpersons Award
Nealis Scholarship
Rosenblatt Foundation $100.00 | Beverly Hills High School Cherney Scholarship
Benjamin Simon $100.00 | Beverly Hills High School Cherney Scholarship
Robert and Marilyn Goldman $50.00 | Beverly Hills High School Cherney Scholarship
Gerald and Lorraine Rosenblatt $100.00 | Beverly Hilis High School Cherney Scholarship
Trinka Soloway $100.00 | Beverly Hills High School Cherney Scholarship
Corwin Family Foundation $1,000.00 | Beverly Hills High School Corwin Scholarship
George Liu $100.00 | Beverly Hills High Schoal Boys Lacrosse




DATE:

TO:

FROM:

RE:

Beverly Hills High School

May 21, 2018

Business Services

Mark Mead w’//;/%g:—/',/
BOARD APPROVAL FOR DONATIONS TO BHHS

] am requesting that the Board of Education approve the acceptance of the following
donations for Senior Awards ~ National Merit Scholarship, Chairpersons Award
Scholarship and Jon Cherney Scholarship at Beverly Hills High School:

Item: $6,300.00

Donated by:

Kobor Family Foundation $6,000.00
Barbara Nealis $100.00
Rosenblatt Foundation $100.00
Benjamin Simon $100.00

We are most grateful for these donations, and we thank you for your assistance.



Beverly Hills High School

DATE: May 23, 2018

TO: Business Services

FROM: Mark Mead "= = e T ’
RE: BOARD APPROVAL FOR DONATIONS TO BHHS

I am requesting that the Board of Education approve the acceptance of the following
donations for Senior Awards — Jon Cherney Scholarship at Beverly Hills High School:

Item: $250.00

Donated by:

Marilyn and Robert Goldman $50.00
Dr. Gerald and Mrs. Lorraine Rosenblatt $100.00
Trinka Soloway $100.00

We are most grateful for these donations, and we thank you for your assistance.



Beverly Hills High School

DATE: May 29, 2018

TO: Business Services

FROM: Mark Mead _—== — — =

RE: BOARD APPROVAL FOR DONATIONS TO BHHS

| am requesting that the Board of Education approve the acceptance of the following
donations for Senior Awards — Corwin Family Foundation and Boys Lacrosse at Beverly
Hills High School:

[tem: $1,100.00

Donated by:

Corwin Family Fondation $1.000.00
George C. Liu, DDS, Inc. $100.00

We are most grateful for these donations, and we thank you for your assistance.



